New York State Department of Environmental Conservation Division of Environmental Permits, 4th Floor

625 Broadway, Albany, NY 12233-1750

Phone: (518) 402-9167 • Fax: (518) 402-9168

Website: www.dec.ny.gov



October 20, 2014

Peter Sanderson, Project Director The New NY Bridge Project / NYS Thruway Authority 303 South Broadway, Suite 413 Tarrytown, NY 10591

Re:

The New NY Bridge / DEC Permit 3-9903-00043/00012

Mitigation Requirement Paragraph D

Supplemental Habitat Replacement or Enhancement Extension

Dear Mr. Sanderson:

This responds to your September 26, 2014 letter requesting modification of the subject permit's Mitigation Paragraph D. This clause requires submission of "a plan for supplemental compensatory mitigation projects" within one year of the permit's March 25, 2013 issuance.

In March of this year the Department approved the Authority's request to extend this deadline to September 24, 2014. You are seeking further postponement to September 24, 2015.

The Department has worked closely with Thruway Authority in carrying out the permit's Mitigation and Net Conservation actions. These efforts and the significant progress made to date demonstrates the Authority's commitment to meeting its obligations. Confirming this dedication, your anticipated completion date of September 24, 2020 for Paragraph D's supplemental projects is consistent with the permit's intended timeframes.

Accordingly, Mitigation Paragraph D of the subject permit is hereby modified such that the deadline by which a plan for supplemental compensatory mitigation projects must be submitted to the Department is changed to September 24, 2015.

If you have any questions please feel free to contact me.

Respectfully,

John J. Ferguson

Chief Permit Administrator

ecc:

B. Blair, NYSDEC

B. Rudge, NYSDEC

K. Edwards, NYSDOT

October 20, 2014

eter Senderson, Project Director he New NY Bridge Project / NYS T

myrown, NY 10591

Mingation Requirement Paragraph D Supplemental Habitat Replacement o

This responds to your September 26, 2014 I

mpensatory mitigation projects" within one year of the perm

In March of this year the Department approved the Authority's request to extend this sadding to September 24, 2014. You are seeking further postponement to September 24, 215.

The Department has worked dosely with Thruway Autiquity in carrying out the permit's intigation and high Conservation actions. These efforts and the significant progress made to the demonstrates the Authority's commitment to mesting its collections. Confirming this .

ledication, your anticipated completion date of September 24, 2020 for Persymph DTs. upplemental projects is consistent with the permit's intended timeframes.

Accordingly, Mitigation Paragraph D of the subject permit is hereby modified such that the deadline by which a plan for supplemental compensation mitigation projects must be

If you have any questions please feel free to comect me.

nozugost it misor

Chief Pennin Administrator